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Ato the P Grantsew Two NJapan’s  

 

1. The Government of Japan has decided to extend “Grant for the Project for the Improvement of 

Solid Waste Management in the West Bank” of 800 million Yen (approximately USD 10 million), 

and “Grant Aid of Industrial Products” of 200 million Yen (approximately USD 2.5 million), totaling 

USD 12.5 million to the Palestinian Authority (PA). Notes to this effect were signed and exchanged 

today on December 8
th

, 2012 in Ramallah between H.E. Dr. Salam Fayyad, Prime Minister of the PA 

and Mr. Junya Matsuura, Ambassador for the Palestinian Affairs/ Representative of Japan to the PA. 

 

2. “Grant for the Project for the Improvement of Solid Waste Management in the West Bank” 

provides equipment and vehicles for solid waste management such as compactors, containers, dump 

trucks, etc. to the Joint Service, Planning and Development Councils (JCs) in Hebron, Jenin, Jericho, 

Salfeet, and Tulkarem in order to improve the solid waste management capacity which will 

contribute to reduce illegal waste dumping and improving the living conditions of local residents. 

This aid will also expand the existing landfill in Jericho which can serve as well for the Jericho 

Agro-Industrial Park (JAIP) under the Japanese initiative of “Corridor for Peace and Prosperity”. 

 

3. The “Grant Aid of Industrial Products” is a kind of Non-project grant aid, extended as a part of 

international supports to alleviate the PA financial difficulties. With this grant, the PA will procure 

industrial products needed for economic and social development efforts by the PA. Including today’s 

new grant, Japan has extended Non-project grant aids to the PA since 2007 with a total amount of 8.4 

billion yen (about USD 105 million). This time, the grant will be used for purchasing variety of 

industrial products including medical equipment and vehicles made by Japanese companies which 

suffered from the Great East Japan Earthquake occurred in March 2011.  

 

4. Japan’s assistance to the PA is extended in a form of budget support or in forms of specific 

development projects. Japan has been supporting financially and technically the economic 

development efforts exerted by key ministries, to help prepare the PA for statehood in line with the 

PA's national development plans. Japan has also provided assistance through UNRWA and other UN 

agencies including humanitarian assistance, as well as to local NGOs and local councils for their 

grassroots development projects. Japan’s assistance exceeds USD 1.25 billion in total since 1993, 

including around USD 70 million extended in 2011.  
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